IOWA FOOD SAFETY TASK FORCE MEETING

The Iowa Food Safety Task Force met on Tuesday, August 3, 2010 at the Lucas Building, 321 E 12th St., Des Moines, Room 319.
Those in attendance:

Steve Mandernach, DIA

Judy Harrison, Consumer Representative
Ann Garvey, IDPH

Cindy Jordan, IRA

Cathy Strohbehn, ISU Extension

Joyce Hoppes, Iowa Pork Producers

Cindy Kunkel, FDA

Barbara McDonald
Mike, UNC

Nancy Degner, IA Beef Industry Council

Kaitlyn, IDPH

Tim Wickham, IDPH

Nancy Hall, IHL

Heidi Peck, Linn County Health

Those in phone attendance:

Dianna Von Stein, IDPH

Heidi Peck, IEHA
1. Welcome: Steve Mandernach welcomed all members to the meeting.  Members introduced themselves.

2. Budget: Steve Mandernach presented the budget as it was on August 1, 2010. The remaining balance of the grant was $1,700.  It was decided the remaining balance would be used to translate and print the Temporary/Farmers Market handbook to the two most common forms of Chinese.
3. DIA update: Steve Mandernach, DIA Bureau Chief, reported that Mark Speltz was appointed to the training officer position. 5 new inspectors started training on July 19 and will begin work in their territories approximately September 2, 2010. Interviews for the AA1 position will begin this week with the hope they will begin work on September 3, 2010. 
4. Home Based Food Business: Consensus was reached that the University Nebraska – Lincoln program was broader than the Taskforce focus and that Iowa should instead work on their own webinar. A small group will work on this project.
5. Iowa Food Systems Council: Steve Mandernach reported the Food Policy Council had changed its name and was in the process of formalizing its structure.
6. Update from ISU Food Science and Human Nutrition:  Dr. MacDonald updated the group on the program and in particular the vacant processing specialist position.  The new position will be in the College of Agriculture and more focused on the food industry, it will not be an extension position.  The program is also doing networking events with the food industry. 
7. FDA Update: Cindy Kunkel noted the 50 State meeting was coming up in August in Denver and the SW Regional Meeting would be in Colorado Springs in September. 
8. EHS Net: The State was not funded for the EHS Net grant for the coming year.
9. HSEMD: Steve Mandernach reported that there will be a multi-state conference on Food Agriculture Security. The conference will be held on October 18-20, 2010.  An agenda was passed out.  Funding is available if anyone is interested in participating.
10. Other:  The group discussed the possibility of doing a webinar on temporary food establishments next year.

11. The next meeting will be scheduled for July.

